SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 125th ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 7th MAY 2019 IN SEER GREEN BAPTIST CHURCH
Present:

Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr T Norton, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr L Hungin and      Cllr Westlake.




In attendance: 
Mrs J Smith, County Councillor T Butcher, Mr I Hawes, Mrs K Hawes and Liz Bates (Clerk)

Apologies: 


Cllr O Davison-Oakley and Cllr J Holder.
1. Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the 124th Annual Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 2nd May 2018 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Hughes, seconded by Cllr Hungin.

2. Chairman’s Report
Chairman, Cllr Thomas reviewed the activities of the Parish Council during the year ended 31st March 2019.
The past year has seen ups and downs which have brought change to the village.

During the first half of the year a considerable amount of time and effort by Councillors was devoted to trying to prevent the loss of a purpose built commercial unit to housing, which seems to be happening all too often in rural communities.  Sadly, despite the Council’s best endeavours to get this valuable amenity listed as a Community Asset, permission for the change of use was granted via Prior Approval.  However, I would like to thank everyone who worked so hard on trying to retain our Post Office, which had been the very hub of our community for so many years and a vital link for many of our older residents.
On the upside, Seer Green acquired an outdoor gym facility jointly funded by the LAF, Seer Green & Jordans Community Trust, Seer Green Gardeners and the Parish Council, together with the addition of a new bench and noticeboard funded by our local County Councillor, Tim Butcher’s Community Fund put the ‘icing on the cake’.  An official opening ceremony on 23rd March was well attended by residents keen to have a go and we hope people will continue to benefit from this new amenity for years to come.

This year we also took delivery of our new MVAS (mobile vehicle activated sign) paid for with LAF funding.  The new mobile version has the ability to be moved to strategic points in the village and, together with the two existing static signs either end, we hope to promote speed awareness.

The Parish Council continued its financial commitment to maintaining, updating and improving its properties, open spaces and services.

Jubilee Hall underwent quite extensive improvements with the lighting in the main hall and kitchen upgraded to LED, the fitting of electronic fire proof shutters, fire doors fitted for the kitchen and John Orme room, the purchase of new kitchen equipment and installation of flood lights to make the car park safer to leave at night.

In the Pavilion a new screen was installed for the art room, an intumescent strip fitted to the kitchen fire door and new fire doors were fitted in the main hall.

The past year has also seen major tree work undertaken to the group of Ash trees in Green Meadow and the felling of another diseased Ash at the entrance to the cemetery as well as further holly clearance in Green Wood.  

On the ‘housekeeping’ front the Parish Council adopted a new policy to make it GDPR and Privacy compliant.

Challenges faced during the year included continued anti-social behaviour at Green Meadow, the Recreation Ground and Allotments which appear to have become an increasingly common nuisance throughout the area.  The CCTV installed at The Recreation Ground has proved an invaluable asset and offenders have been cautioned after being captured on it up to no good at the Allotments.
Looking forward to this year
As a result of the costly and unexpected tree work undertaken, the match funding for the outdoor gym and MVAS and the extensive replacement and repair to street lights, the Parish Council were forced to dip into its Reserve.  In order to remedy this situation, no financial commitments will be made to new projects or match funding this year.
During the year we were sorry to see John Forsaith step down as Councillor but looking forward to Jane Smith joining us as a Councillor.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Councillors for all their time and hard work to ensure the village and its environs are maintained to the highest standard, as well as constantly striving to improve existing facilities and provide new ones.  I feel very privileged to be part of such a close knit team who work so well together.  

I should also like to thank The Clerk for her unwavering loyalty, enthusiasm and patience in dealing with what sometimes seem insurmountable problems.

Finally I would like to thank Kathy and Ian Hawes for all their support and work they do behind the scenes to enhance our surroundings – the magnificent soldiers and knitted poppies that made the 100th Anniversary of Remembrance Sunday so special and the owl box in Green Wood which, from recent camera footage, now appears to have a resident in situ.
3. Financial Statement

The financial report was provide which provided a breakdown of Council income and expenditure.   The accounts are now subject to both an internal and external audit.

Any Other Business. There was no AOB.
Election of Officers

a)  Chairman:   The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Thomas, (proposed by Cllr Hungin and seconded by Cllr Davison-Oakley).  Cllr Thomas consented to take on the position of Chairman.
b)  Vice-Chairman:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Hungin, (proposed by Cllr Thomas and seconded by Davison-Oakley), Cllr Hungin consented to take on the position of Vice Chairman.

c)  Treasurer:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Davison-Oakley, (proposed by Cllr Thomas and seconded by Cllr Hungin), Cllr Davison-Oakley consented to take on the position as Treasurer. 
Cllr Norton was thanked for his excellent work as Vice Chairman.
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